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GOP House Appropriators Unveil Unrealistic FY25 
THUD Appropriations Bill Ahead of Markup  

Finals Numbers Can Still Change as Senate Appropriators Yet to Weigh In  

 

Today, June 26, the House Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation, and 
Housing and Urban Development, and Related Agencies (THUD) released their Fiscal Year 
(FY) 2025 THUD Appropriations Bill.  A subcommittee markup of the bill is scheduled for 
tomorrow. The House THUD bill includes $64.827 billion for HUD programs—a decrease 
of $5.242 billion below the FY24 enacted level and a $7.78 billion decrease from HUD’s 
FY25 request.   
 
As the budget proposal moves through the legislative process, these numbers could 
increase or decrease, particularly since the Senate has not yet made public their FY25 
THUD proposal. CLPHA will continue to monitor and report on the FY25 THUD 
appropriations as the process continues to unfold.  
 
Funding highlights of the House proposed FY25 THUD bill include:  

1. No funding for the Choice Neighborhoods Initiative, HUD-VASH, Incremental 
Vouchers, Mobility Vouchers, and the Family Unification Program.    

2. $32.271 billion for the Tenant-Based Rental Assistance Program. This is $115 
million less than the FY24 enacted level.    

3. $28.499 billion for Housing Choice Voucher Renewals  
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4. $2.770 billion for HCV Administrative Fees   
5. $8.213 billion for the Public Housing Fund. This is $597 million less than the FY24 

enacted level.    
6. $5.096 billion for the Operating Fund  
7. $3.047 billion for the Capital Fund   
8. $30 million for Emergency capital needs  
9. $25 million for Shortfall funding   
10. $16.595 billion for Project-Based Rental Assistance. This is $585 million more 

than the FY24 enacted level.   
11. $468 million for Performance-based Contract Administration.   
12. $500 million for the HOME Investment Partnership Program. This is $750 million 

less than the FY24 enacted level.    
13. $3.3 billion for the Community Development Block Grant. This is equal to the 

FY24 enacted level.  
14. $175 million for Self-Sufficiency Programs. This is $20 million less than the FY24 

enacted level.   
15. $125 million for the Family Self-Sufficiency Program.   
16. $35 million for the Residential Opportunities and Supportive Services  
17. $15 million for the Job-Plus Initiative.   

CLPHA will provide a more detailed review and analysis of the FY25 THUD bill in the 
coming days.   
  

 

House THUD Bill   
https://appropriations.house.gov/events/markups/subcommittee-markup-fy25-transportation-

housing-and-urban-development-and-related  
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